
U.S. State Department specialists
opposed Mike Pompeo’s decision
to continue backing Saudi assault
in Yemen

 

Washington, September 25 (RHC)-- The Wall Street Journal is reporting that U.S. Secretary of State Mike
Pompeo has backed continued U.S. support for the Saudi-led assault on Yemen despite objections from
his own staff.  

While specialists in the State Department warned about the rising civilian death toll in Yemen, Pompeo
expressed concern that any cutoff of support to Saudi Arabia could impact U.S. arms deals, including a
plan to sell more than 120,000 precision-guided missiles to Saudi Arabia and the United Arab Emirates. 
 
Mike Pompeo and his boss, Donald Trump, have ignored United nations warnings that Yemen is now
facing the worst humanitarian crisis in the world. 
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